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THE KNIGHTLY NEWS 

Grand Knight’s Report 
GRAND KNIGHTS REPORT 

I am most grateful to have been given 

the opportunity to serve the members 

of our Council for another year!  My 

goal will remain focused on providing 

each Knight with the opportunity to 

participate in a chartable activity that 

best matches their interests so that 

each and every Knight can fulfill their 

obligations to our Lord. 

This should be a good year.  We have 

Knights who have agreed to chair all 

of our program areas.   They will all be 

bringing some fresh ideas to our activities.  For example, Roy Dwyer 

will be leading our Pro-Life efforts and will be coordinating with the Blue 

Ridge Women's Center so that we can assist them in providing 

services for expectant women in the Roanoke Valley.   Dale Hale has 

taken on our Family Activities Program and believes that a Father-

Daughter Dance will be a big draw for our parishes.  And, Brian Ripple, 

who is heading up our Youth Program, is already organizing one of the 

three Virginia State KC Soccer Challenge Regional Championships.  A 

full list of program activities will be presented when we publish our 

Council Event Calendar next month. 

The Council Spending Plan was presented at last month's meeting and 

links to it are being sent to all members.  The plan will be discussed at 

the August business meeting with a possible vote to adopt.  Please 

plan on attending that meeting as we really do want your input! 

One upcoming event that you will want to attend is an adult pool party 

on August 6th.  Please read about it in this newsletter. 

John Krumpos, Grand Knight 

Roanoke Council 562 

Roanoke Council #562 Newsletter  August, 2016 

Upcoming Events 

8/1 (Monday) August business 

meeting 7:30 PM 

8/3 (Wednesday) Welcome Back 

to PGK Mike Whelan Olympic 

Park Pool 5:00 PM 

8/6 (Saturday) Adult Pool Party 

Olympic Park Pool 7:00 PM 

8/15 (Monday) Retirement - 

Long Term Care - Social 

Security Planning Open House 

Council Home 6:30 PM 

8/18 (Thursday) All are Welcome 

Lunch—Council Home 11:30 AM 

8/22 (Monday) 4th Degree 

monthly meeting Rosary 6:00; 

Dinner 6:30; Meeting 7:30 

8/29 (Monday) 1st Degree 

ceremonial 7:30 PM (candidates 

report by 7:00) 

9/6 (Tuesday) September 

business meeting 7:30 PM -

(rescheduled due to Labor Day) 

John Krumpos, Grand Knight 
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Insurance Agent’s 

Report 
. 

Ask Eligible Men to Join  

Today, I want to address the growth of the Order. 
Membership growth is the fuel that keeps this 
great fraternal engine running. All of our charitable 
works at the council, state, national and interna-
tional level are thanks to our hard-working mem-
bers. And more members equals more charity. 

We know that the membership blitz is a tried and 
true way for councils to get more men to join. We 
see these pushes often in March, in celebration of 
Founder’s Day, and again in October. These 
drives are successful because brother Knights 
have increased visibility speaking or presenting 
during and after Masses and at special events. 
We must remember that we have a duty to ask 
each and every Catholic gentleman to join our 
ranks for the good of the Church, the community 
and the Order.  

During the rest of the year, we often “forget” to ask 
men to join and to bring their families into the 
Knights of Columbus family. You probably know 
an eligible Catholic man you could ask today. 
What if the only reason he hasn’t joined is be-
cause no one has asked him yet?  

When telling a prospect about the strengths of the 
Order, don’t forget our greatest fraternal benefit: 
our insurance program. This is often a “selling 
point” to a potential member who is on the fence. 
Many members become Knights simply to be able 
to buy coverage to protect their family. Soon after, 
they realize the good our charitable works do for 
their community, and they are proud to be mem-
bers.  

Clyde Moak  

(540) 797-7594  

clyde.moak@kofc.org  

Field Agent Knights of Columbus 

July Business 

Meeting Highlights 
 

Following are meeting highlights from the July 

business Meeting (held Tuesday, July 5 because 

the July 4 holiday fell on the first Monday): 

 PGK Mike Whelan has resigned his position 

as Trustee due to health developments. 

Election of a replacement Trustee will be held 

at the August meeting. BK P.J. Lyons  was 

nominated as a replacement. 

 Family Fun Night (Casino Night) was a great 

success. Nearly $10K in profit was raised! 

 Pool Committee Chairman Clyde Moak 

thanked brother Knights for support of the pool 

so far this season. 

 FS Mike Lazzuri formally recommended 

suspension of members for habitual non-

payment of dues. 

 In an effort to attract new members, we will 

conduct a membership open house at each 

parish during the upcoming year.  

 The local and regional soccer challenge will be 

held here in Roanoke in late September. 

 A motion to approve $500 to RAM house for 

emergency funding was approved. 

 The corporation is conducting raffles for 

fundraising: 

 Umbrellas ($5 per ticket) 

 Pool memberships ($10 per ticket) 

 A new Insurance General Agent for our region 

has been named: BK Bob Abbate (Virginia 

Beach) 

 Remember those sick or in distress: 

 BK  and PGK Mike Whelan is expected to 

return to Roanoke on or about July 8.  

 Prayers for Nancy Dewhurst (undergoing 

radiation for cancer). 

 The Good of the Order was conducted by 

Lecturer Alex Nelson 
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Disclaimer 
Opinions expressed in this publication are those 

of the authors and do not necessarily reflect 

those of Roanoke Council 562 or the Knights of 

Columbus.  

In case of illness, need, or death, 
please notify one of the following: 
 

Grand Knight 
 John Krumpos  960-1825 
Financial Secretary  
 Mike Lazzuri   774-8482 

 
562 Council Home  
3136 Harris Street 

Roanoke, VA 24015 
Mail:  PO Box 20974 
Roanoke, VA 24018 

Programs and Committees 
Program Director   (vacant) 

Church Chairman  Pat Reidy  540-725-8206 

Community Chairman  (vacant) 

Council Chairman  Glenn Hall  540-315-5616 

Family Chairman   Dale Hall   404-626-2972 

Pro-life     (vacant) 

Youth       Brian Ripple   540-776-8285 

KOVAR       Don Feick  540-774-0187 

Membership     Clyde Moak  540-797-7594 

Ceremonials     Rich Whitney 443-465-7742 

Charity      Bobby Ellis  540-366-5102 

         Jim Sullivan  540-774-7034 

         Mike Lazzuri  540-774-8482 

Retention     Bob Canfield  540-774-7554 

            Bobby Ellis  540-366-5102 

             Jim Sullivan  540-774-7034 

Newsletter     Rich Whitney 443-465-7742 

Publicist      Bill Howard  540-989-9399 

Scholarship     Bob Canfield  540-774-7554 

       Karl Kleinhenz 540-397-4028 

       Joe Moses  540-389-0309 

       Pat Patterson 540-890-7511 

KCIC, State    

 Co-chairman   Bob Canfield  540-774-7554 

 Co-chairman   Karl Kleinhenz 540-397-4028 

 Treasurer   Randy Gatzke 540-774-2946 

KCIC, Council  

 St Andrew   Chuck Hatcher 540-314-3360 

 St Elias    Jim Donckers 540-345-3902 

 OLN     Rich Whitney 443-465-7742 

Kitchen     (vacant) 

Parish Reps   

 OLN     Don Feick  540-774-0187 

 St Andrew   PJ Lyons   540-562-8332 

 St Elias    Jim Donkers  540-345-3902 

 

Roanoke Knights of Columbus, Inc. 

President     Alex Nelson  540-774-5079 

Chairman    Bobby Ellis  540-366-5102 

Treasure     Joe Davis      540-524-0325 

Recorder     Tom Brennan    540-772-2991 

House/rental    Glenn Hall  540-315-5616 

Clubroom    PJ Lyons   540-562-8332 

Roanoke Council 562 

Officers 2016-’17 

Grand Knight  John Krumpos  540-960-1825 

Dep. Grand Knight Glen Hall    3540-15-5616 

Chancellor   Roger Vest   540-774-8672 

Warden    Mark Johnson  540-344-7442 

Chaplain    (Vacant)  

Financial Secretary Michael Lazzuri  540-774-8482 

Treasurer   Joe Abbatello, Jr. 540-989-6246 

Recorder    Rob Way    540-206-6898 

Advocate    Dale Hall    404-626-2972 

Inside Guard   Tom Huck   740-749-3018 

Outside Guard  P.J. Lyons   540-562-8332 

Trustee, 3 Year  Mike Whelan  540265-9722 

Trustee, 2 Year  Bobby Ellis   540-366-5102 

Trustee, 1 Year  Jim Sullivan   540-74-7034 

Lecturer    Alex Nelson   540-774-5079 
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Installation of 

Officers Conducted 
Our District Deputy, Claude Steel installed the 

newly elected Council Officers on Monday, July 

18th.  The ceremony was held at 6:30 PM, and a 

reception, with hors d'oeuvres followed. 

Since officer installations are open to families, 

this, our July social meeting, was open to families, 

and all Knights were encouraged to bring their 

Ladies.   

Upcoming Degree 

Exemplifications 
 August 29 (Monday) 1st 

Degree Roanoke 7:30 

 October 8 (Saturday) 1st/2nd 
Degrees Roanoke—1st Degree 
9:30 AM, 2nd Degree to follow. 

 October 15 (Saturday) 3rd 
Degree St. Jude Radford 
(details TBA) 

 November 4 (Saturday) 4th 
Degree Koger Center 
Richmond (details TBA) 

 

Pool 

News  
Everyone!  We 

are having a great 

year and are up to 285 families as part of our 

pool.  That is an increase of about 5%!   

We have an upcoming Adult Party Night coming 

on August 6th.  We will be closing the pool early 

that night and will have drinks, food and music.  

Come and bring your other half or just come alone 

for fun and fellowship.  Tickets will be available at 

the door. 

We are also raffling off two great items:   

 A  brand new COKE beach umbrella for $5 a 

ticket and only 100 tickets will be sold.  See 

the pool front desk, Clyde Moak or Val Bernys 

for tickets. 

 A family membership to the pool - $10 a ticket.  

This will be pulled at our Labor Day party. 

Tickets are available from the pool front desk 

or from Clyde Moak or Val Bernys. 

Water is great so see you down at the pool! September Meeting 

Rescheduled 
The Council 562 September business meeting will 
be held on Tuesday, September 6 due to the La-
bor Day holiday falling on our normal meeting 
night. Please plan to attend the September meet-
ing. 
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Grill Night 

Wednesdays 
Every Wednesday during the 

summer months (weather 

permitting) is grill night at 

Olympic Park Pool. Grilled 

hamburgers, hot dogs, and brats 

are available from 5:00—7:00 PM. Pool 

membership is not required, and there is no 

charge for entry if you do not plan 

to swim. Hamburgers $3, hot 

dogs $2. Come out and enjoy 

good food and fellowship. 

Adult Pool Party 
An adult pool party (over 21) is planned for Aug 6 
w/rain date of Aug 13. The pool will open for party 
at 6 PM. Good food available from grill and snack 
bar. The band will play from 7 PM till 10:30 PM (or 
until police arrive). 
Beer and wine are 
available on prem-
ises; Food and 
drink are on a cash 
basis. Entry fee is 
$5.00 per person; 
guests are invited. 

All Are Welcome 

Lunch August 18 
Plan to join us for lunch on August 18, 2016.   

Luncheon will be served at Noon in the Council 

Home.  This month we will be serving Roast Beef, 

Potatoes, and Brussel Sprouts for the main 

course. Everyone is welcome, bring your friends. 

There is no charge for the lunch but if you want to 

leave a donation, it will be accept-

ed.   You are welcome to stay af-

ter the lunch to visit or play 

games.  Hope to see you then.   

Welcome Back to PGK 

Mike Whelan 
Brother Knight Mike Whelan is continuing to re-

cover from a stroke and is back in Roanoke. 

Please join in welcoming Mike and Cathy back at 

a special grill night on Wednesday, August 3 at 

the Olympic Park Pool. We’re glad to have you 

back, Mike.! 
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2015-16 Actual 

Income

2016-17 Antic. 

Income

2015-16 Actual 

Expenses

2016-17 

Planned 

Spending***

Council

   Dues

75 HL Members $0 $0

11 H Members $110 $110

220 Members $9,780 $11,000

  Supreme rebate for 16                                                                                                              

Inactive members
$145 $145

Donations, unrestricted $221 $200 $0 $0

Donations, charitable $105 $100 $0 $0

   Supreme

      Per Capita $1,342 $1,400

      Catholic Advertizing  $140 $150

   State

      Per Capita $1,105 $1,200

       KCIC Sales * *

       KCIC Rebate $5,500 $5,000 $0 $0

       Football Pool $390 $400 $312 $320

       Basketball Pool $400 $400 $320 $320

       Convention & Meetings $383 $600

   Overhead

  Carrying Cost for 10 non-            

Paying members
$504 $90

      Supplies $338 $400

      Postage $561 $600

      Annual Newsletter $271 $300

      Rent $8,199 $8,000

      Sam's Club Dues $90 $90

      FS Honorarium $906 $1,100

   Casino Night $11,642 $10,000 $1,841 $1,700

   Bingo $4,900 $0 $2,700 $0

   Membership Drives $0 $0 $0 $100

   Installation of Officers $235 $100 $102 $100

  Retirees luncheons $100 $100 $0 $100

  Social Nights $93 $300 $0 $300

  PGK Dinner/Social $1,103 $150 $1,130 $100

  Memorial Mass $94 $100 $94 $100

  Benefits Night $56 $125 $129 $100

  New Member Name Badges $99 $100 $120 $110

  KC Caps $40 $50 $0 $0

  Ladies of Virginia Raffle Donation $50 $50

2016-17 Proposed Spending Plan

   *  Council acts as agent of the State Council and funds are considered pass-through.

   ***  The GK, FS and Treasurer will be authorized to write checks for these amounts without further action by 

Council
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2015-16 Actual 

Income

2016-17 Antic. 

Income

2015-16 Actual 

Expenses

2016-17 

Planned 

Spending***

Church

   Local KCIC Card Sales $1,782 $1,600 $985 $750

   Pancake Breakfasts (3) $1,728 $1,500 $1,728 $1,500

   Clergy Appreciation Dinner $750 $1,200 $750 $1,200

   Seminarian Grants $0 $1,000 $1,500 $1,000

   RSVP Rebate $200 $0

   PKD $148 $150 $500 $300

   St Elias Festival Ad $0 $0 $125 $125

   Ushers Name Badges $14 $0

   Military Archdiocess Donation $25 $0

Community

   VKCCI $260 $250 $500 $300

   KOVAR Collections * $70 $100

   Kids Food Drive $100 $500 $182 $500

   RAM House $100 $1,274 $1,700

   Modona House $100 $0

   Crop Walk $100 $0

   Rent Assistance for Woman $136 $0

Family

   Widows Christmas gifts $0 $0 $100 $100

   SuperBowl Party $0 $100 $0 $100

   Council Pool Party $0 $150 $0 $150

   Adult Christmas Party $45 $100 $140 $100

   Ladies Appreciation Dinner $705 $900 $648 $1,000

   Father-Daughter Dance $0 $500 $0 $500

ProLife

   Bus to DC Rally $0 $0 $0 $100

   Culture of Life $105 $100 $254 $300

   Blueridge Women's Drive $0 $2,000 $0 $2,000

Youth

   Squires Support $0 $100

   Boy Scouts $0 $500

   Grad. Awards $493 $600

   Scholarships $3,000 $5,000

   Roanoke Catholic School $100 $100

   Soccer Challenge $25 $200

Anticipated 

Income

Proposed                            

Spending

Total = $38,680 $35,605

2016-17 Proposed Spending Plan (Cont'd)
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